
February 2024

Changes to SNF and ALF COVID Testing
The Wyoming Department of Health (WDH) sincerely appreciates your leadership and partnership
throughout the COVID- 19 pandemic.

This is to inform you that WDH will discontinue offering COVID-19 testing services to Skilled
Nursing and Assisted Living Facilities through National Jewish Health as of July 31, 2024.

Once testing through National Jewish Health ends, WDH will offer COVID-19 testing to Skilled
Nursing and Assisted Living Facilities through the Wyoming Public Health Laboratory
(WPHL). Testing for COVID-19 will also include simultaneous testing for Influenza A and
Influenza B. WPHL can accept upper respiratory specimens from nasopharyngeal swabs,
oropharyngeal swabs, and nasal swabs. For facilities choosing to use WPHL services, a healthcare
provider with test ordering authority (MD, DO, APRN, PA) must order the test through WPHL's
laboratory web portal. WPHL can accept specimens from patients suspected of respiratory viral
infection consistent with COVID-19. WPHL will also continue to provide specimen collection and
shipping supplies. Testing through WPHL is optional for facilities. Like National Jewish Health,
WPHL provides laboratory-based testing, meaning specimens will need to be shipped to WPHL for
testing to be completed. Testing at WPHL will be provided at no cost to facilities.

As of July 31 , 2024, WDH will also no longer provide rapid COVID-19 tests to facilities; facilities
will at that time be responsible for procuring their own rapid COVID-19 tests.
WDH will be in touch throughout the upcoming months about this transition and will provide
details on how facilities can obtain testing through WPHL. In the meantime, please fill out this
brief survey to indicate your facility's interest in obtaining COVID-19 testing through WPHL:
litips://redcap.link/WYfacilitytesting. This survey is non-binding and is only for planning purposes.

WDH looks forward to continuing to partner in infection control efforts. Questions can be sent to
Alexia Harrist 307-777-7716 or alexia.harristl@wyo.gov.



New on the Hub: Embracing
Flexible Scheduling Models for

Staff

As the workforce crisis in the aging services sector persists, many providers are implementing
flexible scheduling models for staff to attract more applicants, prevent burnout, and help staff find
better work-life balance. See how other organizations are embracing flexible
schedules for staff—and download sample policies to make your own—in a new Learning
Hub resource.

https://leadingage.us6.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cb1731ba154a2c3d9550664db&id=1186926d09&e=cc41478e71




May 7-8, 2024
Spring Meeting
Holiday Inn
Cody, Wyoming

August 26, 2024
Golf Tournament
Three Crowns Golf Club
Casper, Wyoming

August 27-28, 2024
Annual Meeting
Best Western Downtown Casper
Casper, Wyoming
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